Lieutenant General Sean Clancy Chief of Staff of the Defence Forces Defence Forces Headquarters Department of Defence Station Road, Newbridge Co. Kildare, W12 AD9 IRELAND

16.12.2022 no KV-3.5-1/22/30346

Dear Seau,

Dear General Clancy,

Please allow me to express my sincere condolences for the death of Private Seán Rooney in an incident in Al-Agbieh, in south Lebanon on the 14th of December.

On behalf of the Estonian Defence Forces, I would like to extend our sympathy to the peacekeeper's family and fellow service members. We are hopeful for a full and fast recovery for the others who were injured in the attack.

We highly value and appreciate the strenuous work that the service members are doing in Lebanon, helping to maintain security and peace in the region.

Our thoughts and sympathy are with you in this time of sadness.

Yours Sincerely,

Martin Herem Lieutenant General

Commander of the Estonian Defence Forces